
 

 

The Rt Hon Jeremy Hunt MP 

Chancellor of the Exchequer 

HM Treasury 

1 Horse Guards Road 

London 

SW1A 2HQ 

1 March 2024 

Dear Chancellor, 

 RE: The need to abolish the ‘school uniform tax’ in the Spring Budget 

As a coalition of cross-party MPs, charities, and trade bodies, we are writing to you to request that you take 

urgent action in the Spring Budget to abolish VAT on all school-specific uniform items – the so called 

‘school uniform tax’ – to ease excessive and disproportionate tax burdens on working families and support 

the government’s long-term plan for education as a ‘silver bullet’ for economic growth. 

School uniforms are essential for fostering a sense of belonging among students, reducing bullying, and 

improving educational attainment. We welcome the Government’s recent guidance on the cost of school 

uniforms, and the steps taken by suppliers and schools to reduce costs, but we believe more can be done 

to reduce the financial burden on families. Despite it being a legal requirement for children to stay in 

education until aged 16, school uniforms for children above the age of 14 are not VAT exempt and not 

treated like the ‘essential item’ they are.  

This inequity disproportionately impacts families with children above the age of 14 or those who are taller 

or larger than average. It is important to note that the average size of a '14-year-old' has increased in recent 

years, due to changes in living and health standards. Thus, it is increasingly common for children aged 11, 

12 and 13 to be sized in garments designed for those aged 14+. 

Removing VAT on school-specific uniform items would be a just tax reform and a practical step towards 

supporting families, particularly those who are struggling, during this period of economic challenge. This 

initiative holds significant support from the public, as evidenced by a petition signed by 24,617 people in 

Summer 2023. 

The proposed change applies only to school-specific uniform items - such as branded blazers and ties – 

and won't affect broader clothing markets. Additionally, safeguards such as adding a line into the 

government’s statutory guidance on school uniforms, can ensure the savings are passed on directly to 

consumers. Further information on how the change would operate can be found in The Schoolwear 

Association’s Spring Budget submission.  

We wholeheartedly believe that removing VAT on school uniforms is a sensible and compassionate policy 

that aligns with the government's commitment to raising education standards and alleviating financial 



 

pressures on families through removing excessive and disproportionate taxation. I urge you to consider this 

proposal seriously for the Spring Budget. 

With all this in mind, we hope that you take action to abolish this tax as soon as is possible. We look forward 

to hearing back from you in due course. 

Kind regards,  

Alex Sobel MP 

Alyn Smith MP 

Andrew Lewer MP 

Andrew Rosindell MP 

Bell Ribeiro-Addy MP 

Ben Gilchrist, Chief 

Executive Officer, Caritas 

Diocese of Shrewsbury  

Bob Blackman MP 

Carla Lockhart MP  

Cheryl Ward, Group Chief 

Executive, Family Fund 

Diane Abbott MP 

Ian Byrne MP 

Ian Paisley MP 

Jo Gideon MP 

Kate Anstey, Head of 

Education Policy, Child 

Poverty Action Group 

Kelly Tolhurst MP 

Lloyd Russell-Moyle MP 

Lynn Perry MBE, CEO, 

Barnardo’s 

Marion Fellows MP 

Martyn Day MP 

Matthew Easter, Chair of The 

Schoolwear Association 

Mick Whitley MP 

Munira Wilson MP 

Nadia Whittome MP 

Patrick O’Dowd, Director, 

Caritas Diocese of Salford. 

Paul Bristow MP  

Paul Maskey MP  

Pauline Latham MP 

Philip Davies MP 

Rachael Maskell MP 

Sammy Wilson MP  

Sarah Champion MP 

Sir Desmond Swayne MP 

Sir Robert Buckland MP 

Stephen Metcalfe MP  

Steve Double MP 

Tim Loughton MP 

Wendy Chamberlain MP  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

 


